Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governors Meeting held on Tuesday 8th May 2012
Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr I Dudley, Mrs L Sharp, Mr D Adair, Mr A Capeling, Mr N Sharp, Mrs G Deane, Mrs L Grieves, Mrs J Bratt, Mr G Beaumont, Mrs Inchmore

Apologies: Mrs L Brockbank, Revd D Cooper, Mrs N Till will be late.
Declarations of interest in respect of Agenda items:  There were no declarations.

Minutes of the last meeting were proposed as a true record by Mr G Beaumont and seconded by Mr D Adair.
Matters Arising:  There were no matters arising.

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Cook talked through his report mentioning the remedial ventilation work undertaken by the County Council for ‘radon’, this should be all that is required.  He also told the governors about the NISI Community Fund donation of £336.03.  Mr Tim Woodburn, (a parent at the school), runs the local NISA store and had put the school forward to receive this charitable donation.
The school football team is unbeaten so far this year.

Finance Report:  Mr Beaumont reported the following figures:


Barclays

£2,520.00

CCLA


£3507.96

Annie Inchboard
£3146.39 (new statement due at the end of June)
Mr Cook explained that we need to appoint a governor to be the ‘Responsible Officer’ for our academy accounts.  Mr David Adair was proposed and accepted this role.  All governors voted in favour of Mr D Adair becoming the Responsible Officer. 

Building Report:  The Building committee had inspected the school on May 3rd and found the property in good condition.
Mr Sharp explained some of the modifications that will be taking place in the Key Stage 1 play area.  There will be a large covered area where the path and steps currently are, making a useable outdoor space.  The canopy will be clear plastic and will be installed at half term with the rest of the construction work being started during the summer holidays.  The storage provision needs updating along with the stepped ‘garden’ and green waste bin area.  The work will be done by Primary Landscapes, a firm based in Ulverston, several quotes were obtained.  A large amount of the groundwork is being undertaken by Ian Elliot.
Funding for building: after one year as an academy we can bid for DfE funding.  We are also now exempt from paying 10% of any building costs which we had to pay as a Voluntary Aided school.  
The current year 6 classroom would benefit from extending out into the waste space at the back of the property, this may be something to be explored in the coming years.

Mrs Till arrived at 8pm.

One governor asked if there were any plans for the main school yard but Mr Cook answered that there were no plans likely as this had been discussed at length in previous governor meetings and problems were envisaged for neighbours if picnic tables, etc were installed.  They could attract teenagers in the evenings.
Academy Update:   Mr Cook told governors about the FMGE return required by the DFE.  Dallam School had been very helpful in providing information for the completion of the form.  From now on a quarterly summary form will need completing.
A temporary member of staff, Dawn Hodsman, started work for 4 hours per week, she will be based in the office to work exclusively on the accounts package.  Her position will be reviewed at the end of term.

Class/staff organisation:  Working on projected numbers present indications are that classes will remain organised as they are and move to a different teacher.  The nursery has had a very successful year.
Miss Morris is leaving at the end of term to take up a post in London.  An advert for 0.6 will be placed on the County Council website and our school website.  Short-listing by Mr Cook, Mr Sharp, Mrs L Grieves and Mrs N Till will take place on Monday 28th May at 9am, with interviews at 1.15 on Monday 18th June.

AOB:  Mr Sharp raised a point about Health and Safety on outdoor activity residentials.  He outlined the trips we currently run with Dallam Outdoor instructors, who have the qualifications for the activities undertaken, and the qualifications that he himself has for the activities that he leads on these occasions.  A vote was taken by the governing body that Mr Sharp has the qualifications necessary to lead the activities he does whilst on outdoor residentials.  The governing body voted unanimously to support this. 
A question was raised about whether the SATS were going ahead this year.  Mr Cook responded that all the unions were supporting SATS this year and that participating was a statutory duty.
Date of Next Meeting:  Tuesday 2nd October 2012
Mr Dudley closed the meeting at 8.30pm.

Signed:   ………………………………………….

Date:  ………………..

            Mr I Dudley, Chair of Governors
